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Eddie D. Greim 

edgreim@gravesgarrett.com 

Direct Dial: (816) 256-4144 

Facsimile: (816) 817-0863 

December 4, 2017 

Via Electronic Mail 

Joel Anderson 

Chief Litigation Counsel  

Missouri State Auditor 

301 W. High St., Ste. 880 

Jefferson City, MO  65102 

Joel.Anderson@auditor.mo.gov 

Re: Missouri Alliance for Freedom, Inc. v. Galloway; Case Management 

Dear Joel: 

We noted with interest last week that your client has filed two new motions: an 

“Amended Motion for Protective Order” and a “Motion to Dismiss” that is 

accompanied by “Suggestions in Support of Defendant’s Motion for Summary 

Judgment.” Each motion seeks relief identical to that already requested by your 

client in predecessor motions that were argued and fully submitted to the Court in 

October 2017.  

Now, with motions overtaking motions, it seems to us that a scheduling order 

and trial date is necessary in this matter. We propose a trial date in late May 2018, 

with a dispositive motion deadline fifty days before then, at which point you could 

renew your recent summary judgment motion (making any necessary revisions). We 

would respond in thirty days; you could reply in seven; and we’d exchange witness 

and exhibit lists in preparation for a bench trial. These deadlines would remain the 

same if we cross-move; MAF’s dispositive motion would also be due fifty days before 

trial. Perhaps we’ll find that working on our dispositive motions would prepare us to 

agree to stipulations, and we’d be able to have a relatively efficient bench trial 

conducted largely on stipulations crafted during summary judgment briefing.  

For all of this to happen, discovery will need to be reopened and completed in 

the next three months, by about early April 2018. You might recall that on September 

21, 2017, we wrote you suggesting a discovery protocol to alleviate your client’s stated 

concerns about burdens. Our offer to confer regarding discovery has remained open 
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from that time until your recent “amended” discovery motion, and although we have 

not heard from you for quite some time, we remain willing to talk.  

Setting a schedule and trial date will restore some order to this case, but 

because the Court’s calendar is likely filling up even this far in advance of May, we 

respectfully suggest that we confer as soon as possible and then compare our dates 

against the Court’s availability.  

Please let us know your position as soon as possible, but in no event later than 

the close of business this Wednesday, December 6, 2017. If you believe a phone call 

would be beneficial, do not hesitate to reach out to me. Thank you in advance for your 

time and consideration. 

Very truly yours, 

Edward D. Greim 

cc: Paul Harper, Esq. 
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